
SAC Meeting Minutes 
May 12, 2022 

Via Zoom 
 

Welcome 
Ty Keys, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:04 p.m.  A motion was made to approve the 

agenda and 02/10/22 minutes, it carried, and approved.   

Members Present 
Mr. Joseph Keys, Mr. James Sheppard, Dr. Melissa Mauldin, Mrs. Angie Walker, Ms. Melissa 
Hawthorne, Ms. Susan Steele, Mrs. Natalie Strappy, and Mrs. Linda Woodcock.  

 
SAC Elections 

Dr. Mauldin discussed with the members the current and new members for the 2022-2023 
school year.  She refreshed everyone on the membership nomination procedures and voting 

process.  The new SAC member list was motioned for approval.  Ms. Steele approved, seconded 
by Mrs. Woodcock.  The motion carried and the current and new members were approved.  In 
the event any additions are added, the members will be emailed and it will be voted upon.   

MEMBERS 

 

NAME EMAIL ADDRESS 

Principal James Sheppard  sheppajh@gm.sbac.edu 

Assistant Principal  Dr. Melissa Mauldin mauldinmd@gm.sbac.edu 

Teachers Edward Johnson johnsoea@gm.sbac.edu 

 Susan Steele steelesd@gm.sbac.edu 

 Melissa Hawthrone hawthornemg@gm.sbac.edu 

 Jean  Bolejack sternerja@gm.sbac.edu 

 Kyra Purvis purviskb@gm.sbac.edu 

Parents Wanda Irons-Traylor  

 Chad Scott  

 Natalie Strappy  

Career Service Angela Walker walkeram@gm.sbac.edu 

Citizens  Joseph Keys  sammanone@cox.net 

 Linda Woodcock lindys2@yahoo.com 

 Cynthia Fields cyndifields01@gmail.com 

Student  Joshua Francis  

 Kristyn Monge  

 
Graduation 

Mr. Sheppard discussed the upcoming Graduation.  Newberry High School will be graduating on 

May 27, 2022 @ 8pm at the O’Connell Center in Gainesville.  At this time, there will be no 

restrictions on guests or seating. The Valedictorian of the class of 2022 is Grace Mitchell and 

the Salutatorian is Elora Kennard.  Mrs. Donna Jones will be our guest speaker for the evening.   
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Budget 

Mr. Sheppard reviewed the budget below.  He discussed the successful year with our first 

Cambridge class, AICE-general papers, and the hopes of a high passing percentage for all.  The 

class was offered to all seniors this year.  He informed the members of additional Cambridge 

classes that Newberry High School has been approved for and the costs associated with that for 

the upcoming 22-23 school year.  Mr. Sheppard also discussed the need for Site Tech hours 

over the summer to image all computers and prepare for next school year.  He would also like 

to retain at least 1 teacher for the lowest quartile and 10 teachers for ELA and Math to analyze 

the new state requirements and changes. Mr. Keys noted a correction in total amount of funds 

balance.  Should have been $12924.71 instead of $24798.76.  All other amounts were correct.  

Mr. Keys motioned to approve the budget below (with the correction); approved by Ms. Steele 

and second by Mrs. Woodcock.  The motion carried and the proposed budget was approved.  

SAC request of Summer Funds May 2022 

ITEM FUNDS  TOTAL 

Cambridge Program  ADS 

Teacher materials and training $1,900 

Site Tech ADS 80hrs @ $10/hr for ePat & test 
prep for summer retakes; lab 
refresh 

$800.00 

Lowest Quartile ADS One teacher $28/hr for 40 
hours each 

$1,120.00 

ELA & Math Data Analysis ADS Ten (10) teachers @ $15.00/hr 

for 12 hrs each 
$1,800.00 

Student Handbooks LOT Student Handbook/Agenda 

Printing Costs 
$500.00 
 

  
Total $6,120.00 

BUDGET ITEM AMOUNT 

ADS $11,425.44 (-$5,620.00)= $5,805.44 

LOT $1,499.27 (-$500.00)= $999.27 

TOTAL $12,924.71 – ($6,120.00) = $6,804.71 
 

 

 



Individual concerns/comments: 

Mrs. Strappy wanted more information regarding the Cambridge program that is being offered 

at NHS.  Mr. Sheppard stated that the goal was to become a full Cambridge school but we have 

to start slow.  I hope that we can continue to offer more classes each school year.  We will have 

three Cambridge classes available for the 22-23 school year, and hopefully will continue to 

increase the options.   

Mrs. Strappy asked how or when we will get our budget for next year, and if we can start 

allocating any of those funds earlier.  Mr. Sheppard explained that our budget is dependent 

upon our enrollment numbers.  We will not get new funds until late in the summer.  However, 

remaining SAC funds will roll over into the next school year.   

Mr. Sheppard asked if zoom meetings worked better for everyone or if they would rather meet 

in person.  Majority agreed that zoom meetings work well for all and we will continue to hold 

SAC meetings via zoom for the 22-23 school year.  As soon as we have dates finalized, we will 

send out an email with tentative scheduled meetings.  

Mr. Keys thanked everyone for their service and support this year and looks forward to a 

productive and exciting 22-23 school year.   

Adjourn 

The meeting adjourned at 4:26 p.m.  


